November 23, 2012

Chair and Members Civic Works Committee

## Re: <u>Trowbridge Avenue Parking Restrictions</u>

Municipal Council, at its session held on October 9, 2012, passed a by-law to amend the Traffic and Parking By-law (PS-111) to restrict parking on Trowbridge Avenue. This was done in order to address traffic concerns arising from many visitors to the nearby medical/dental building parking on Trowbridge Avenue, in order to avoid having to pay to use the lot at the medical/dental building. The new parking restrictions, while effective in dealing with the traffic safety concerns caused by the high volume of cars parking on Trowbridge Avenue, have inadvertently created another problem for residents in that they themselves, and their visitors, cannot park on their own street. It is therefore respectfully requested that Trowbridge residents be immediately issued on-street parking permits so that they and their visitors may park on Trowbridge Avenue and that staff be requested to report back on a long term solution to this matter.

Respectfully submitted,

Denise T. Brown Councillor, Ward 11

The Corporation of the City of London Office: 519-661-2500 Ext. 6505

Fax: 519-661-4892 www.london.ca